October 2019 Newsletter

QUOTE OF THE MONTH:

“The way to get started is to quit talking and begin doing." -Walt Disney

PRESIDENT- Hal DeBoer

The Club is now equipped to accept credit cards for the payment of
membership dues and the purchase of clay birds for trap and skeet. We
can process Visa, MasterCard, American Express, Discover, Apple Pay,
and Google Pay. Online processing is not currently available.

The election of Officers and Directors will occur at the Member’s meeting
on November 13th. Please contact any of the Officers or Directors below if
you are interested in volunteering for Vice President, Recording

Secretary, Treasurer, Public Relations and Affiliations. Pistol

Director, or Rifle Director.

Kevin Johnston — Pistol@camillussportsmensclub.com
Dom Danna — PRA@camillussportsmensclub.com

Kurt Field — Grounds@camillussportsmensclub.com

Mark Doneburgh — Archery@camillussportsmensclub.com

Club Range and Facilities Rules Violations

Range and Facilities Rules Violation Incident(s) Requiring Executive Committee
Action
Member # Date Range/Facility Description

There have been no major range rules violations last month. Please remember to
abide by all the rules and to remind others of the rules, if you see any infractions.

MEMBERSHIP: Ted Gacek

September, 2019 Membership Report



The up to date membership count is:
* In September we welcomed 15 new members for 2019.

* In September we had 3 members renew for 2019.

As of October 05, our membership total is:
2019 1766
2020 15

Look for your 2020 Renewal letters they will be sent out by October 15.
If you have an email address change, or any other changes in your information
send it to: membership@camillussportsmensclub.com

RIFLE: Bob Hamister

Please obey all the rules on the range especially the rapid fire rule. This rule
seems to ignored quite a bit. Also please pick up your brass.

rifle@camillussportsmensclub.com

PISTOL: Kevin Johnston
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range
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starts
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Pistol
section
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rifle
range.

Please send inquiries to pistol@camillussportsmensclub.com.

Treasurer: Maria Walsh

Please remember all guests must be signed in at the clubhouse and $2.00 per
guest per visit must be deposited into the wall safe above the sign in binder.
Additionally - if you are shooting trap and/or skeet and there is not a functioning
card reader on your field you must deposit $2.00 for each round shot into that
clubhouse wall safe as well.

ARCHERY: Mark Doneburgh

Archery experience was held September 28th despite minimal turnout from the
membership. Those in attendance enjoyed some one-on-one instruction and
assistance from the expert staff on hand. | wish to thank members Bill Webster,
Bob Dankiw, Tom Hotalling, Kevin Johnston, John Baker, and Dave Tyler as well
as guest instructors Kevin Clamm and Ray Carpenter for their expert tutelage.
We received two more recurve bows that were donated by Kevin Clamm. | want
to thank Hal and Kurt for their assistance in setting up the capture nets on the bag
and NASP ranges also.
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Door prizes were awarded based on a drawing with the Grand Prize, Diamond
Edge Pro compound bow being won by Nicole Stott, a guest. Other prizes
included recurve bows, arrows, bag targets and archery accessories that were
also awarded. Everyone indicated they enjoyed the outing.

We now have 4 recurve (RH) bows and a new Diamond Edge compound bow
(RH) for the club members in addition to the NASP compound bows and
crossbows in the archery shed.

The bag and 3D targets will remain in place until Dec. 1st.

BB Gun

BB gun league registration will be held Nov. 26th at 6:30 pm and will be an
informational meeting only. The first night of shooting will be Dec. 3rd. Any
questions call the director at 315-317-1476.

Archery@camillussportsmensclub.com

CLAYS: Joel McCarthy

Skeet fields 2 & 3 should be operational with card readers.

The practice trap field is still on the pay-as-you-shoot program. You have to set
up the wired system and place $2 per round in the guest fee box in the club
house.

The new trap house will be delivered Monday Oct 14th. We need to install the
new machine and build a roof. Then we will install the remote system.

A tractor trailer load of clay targets will be ordered and delivered sometime in
November.
Volunteers will be needed to move targets to the clay trailer.

For any questions please contact the Clays director at:
shotgun@camillussportsmensclub.com

BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS: Kurt Field

This week the Meeting/Training Room with be closed to all members, so we can
paint the floor. We are now in the process of moving all the furniture and prepping
the floor.

One of the carts is down for repairs, | think it might be a broken spring in the
centrifugal clutch, if anyone has experience with this type of clutch (ie.
Snowmobile) let me know.

The mowing has come to an end for this year and | would like to thank the 5
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people that helped out.

Winter is coming and the snow plowing, blowing, shoveling and salting is harder
work than mowing, we need more than a small, tiny teaspoon of members
helping out. Please do your part.

grounds@camillussportsmensclub.com

PUBLIC RELATIONS & AFFILIATIONS: Dom Danna

We are looking for a few more volunteers for the Public Sight-In Days on
November 2nd and 3rd from 10:00 am at 2:00 PM. If you can help, Please
contact me at:

pra@camillussportsmensclub.com

MEMBERS MEETING: General Membership meetings are held on the second
Wednesday of each month, at 7:00 pm, in the club training room. It's your club.
Hal DeBoer, President ~~ Dom Danna, Public Relations & Affiliations

Connect to our website at:
www.camillussportsmensclub.com
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